A publication of the Carolina Shores Property Owners Association for the sole use of its members.

To Contact Board Members or the POA: call 579-2044 or e-mail at CSPOA@carolinashores.net

Joe Watts - President, John Csernecky - Vice President, Kerry Jarrell - Treasurer, Sue Hensler - Secretary, Kelly Wilson - Director, Al Franklin - Director, Diana Mardall - Director

Merrilee Burns – Co-Editor Linda Rugg – Co-Editor Bulletin email: cspoabulletin@gmail.com

CSPOA website: www.carolinashoresPOA.org

Office Hours: Monday through Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon

Message from the Board - Joe Watts, President

Over the past several months the Board has received many compliments from our members. These compliments include the grounds and entryways being well maintained, the superb office remodeling and the smooth pool operation this year. In addition, many favorable comments about our staff and the willingness of the ACC to help members improve properties within our rules and regulations. The social events are well planned, and attendance is improving. The Board appreciates these positive comments as it is our goal to maximize the benefits our members receive.

We want our members to be informed, engaged and heard. To keep members informed, the monthly newsletter is distributed to all members, the minutes from the board meetings are published every month, and numerous emails are sent. We have many engaging activities including tennis, pickle ball, pool activities, and golf in our community. The clubhouse is host to an extensive list of activities each month. Check our monthly calendar of events and activities on the CSPOA website. We want to hear from our members too. The board meetings are the second Wednesday of each month at 9:30 a.m. in the POA clubhouse. Members are given several opportunities to speak during the business meeting. Visit and see what is in the works and share with your friends and neighbors.

"Not everything that counts can be counted, and not everything that can be counted counts." Albert Einstein

THANK YOU TO OUR BULLETIN EDITORS LINDA RUGG and MERRILEE BURNS

IMPORTANT DATES:

October 9, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. – MONTHLY BOARD MEETING ALL MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND.

IF YOU ARE NOT ON OUR FREE COMMUNITY EMAIL DISTRIBUTION LIST, PLEASE CONTACT THE BUSINESS OFFICE. YOU MAY HAVE MORE THAN ONE EMAIL ADDRESS PER HOUSEHOLD.

Pool News and Other Fun Stuff - Kelly Wilson

As the fall months begin to catch up to us, we are very fortunate to still have the pool to enjoy on these warm sunny days, or the courts for playing pickle ball or tennis. The water temperatures remain refreshing during this time of year and as we continue to invite members to enjoy the quietness and relaxation, we are already preparing and planning for next year. As the pool will remain open, and pool aerobics is still going strong in the mornings and will now start at 9:30 a.m., the pool attendants will only be working Sunday – Thursday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., and Friday and Saturday, 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., for the rest of the season, so we remind anyone swimming to please do not swim alone and to return all umbrellas to the down position before leaving.

Also, with cooler fall temperatures there is no better time to schedule a party or get together under the pavilion. Members have been able to enjoy the new structure for parties, and the Recreation committee holds their Happy Hour Under the Pavilion every third Friday of the month. All are invited to attend. It is BYOB and all they ask is that you bring a snack for sharing. Also coming in October will be an Octoberfest on the 20th at 3:00 p.m. under the pavilion. The Recreation committee will be grilling brats and hot dogs, supplying all the condiments and this too will be BYOB. We hope to continue seeing everyone as long as the weather cooperates.

DON'T BE SUSPENDED- Kelly Wilson

The security card/fob audit is in its final stages of being completed. We are at 97% completion with about 50 members not verified, and at the end of the month hope to be at 100%. As we have been informing everyone in past bulletins and on the bulletin boards, take a few minutes of your time to come in with your cards/fobs to please verify your card/fob numbers with our office. With the new system, each household can only have two cards/fobs. Members with more than two (2) cards/fobs are asked to please stop by the office with your cards/fobs to verify the numbers or all cards/fobs will be suspended. For all new members and those that have stopped in and verified your card/fob numbers, thank you.

ACC Corner – Joe Martere, ACC Chairperson

The ACC has been active after this recent storm. A reminder to all property owners that any tree that has been damaged, fallen or requires removal due to the storm does NOT need ACC approval if completed prior to October 1, 2019 in conjunction with Town requirements. This grace period also applies to any damage to your home as a result of the storm.

That said, any tree that you feel could impact your home in future storms requires ACC approval **prior** to doing anything. If your roof is damaged, you can do a repair, but if a total roof shingle replacement is required, you **must** receive approval from the ACC **before** doing that work. The ACC will respond ASAP within a reasonable period. This might not meet the contractors schedule, but you must wait for ACC approval regardless. Remember that the committee is staffed with volunteers and requires that at least two (2) members be present at all inspections and requests for permits. We schedule Tuesday and Thursday mornings for this to be done. Please plan you requests accordingly as we are not on duty every day.

You can call the office between 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 noon with any questions you may have as to whether you require ACC approval, and we will advise you.

2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTION - Nominating Committee



We are asking property owners in good standing to consider serving on the Board of Directors. We all have something to contribute and service on the Board will allow you to put your knowledge, skills and experience to work, making Carolina Shores Community the best place to live.

Nominations will open on September 23, 2019 and will close on October 31, 2019.

Applications can be picked up at the CSPOA Office during regular business hours from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon or from the POA website at www.carolinashorespoa.org. If you have any questions, feel free to call the CSPOA office or a current board member. Thank you for considering being a member of your POA Board.

Term of Office is for two years. Four Director positions are open.

11 Rules for Staying Safe While Walking

- 1. Walk Facing Traffic When Walking on the Side of the Road. This may be confusing because the opposite rule is true for cyclists, who cycle in the same direction as the traffic flow.
- 2. Cross Safely. You should look both ways before crossing any street.
- 3. Walk Single File When Not Separated from the Road. Unless you are on a sidewalk separated from the road or you are in a wide bike/pedestrian lane, you should walk in single file.
- 4. Stay Aware of Bikes and Runners. Share the road and path with bikes and runners. Bike riders and runners should alert you when approaching from behind with a bike bell or a "passing on the left/right".
- 5. Be Visible. Wear bright colors when walking in the daytime. When walking at night, wear light-colored clothing and reflective clothing or a reflective vest to be visible.
- 6. Be Predictable. Make a practice of staying on one side of the path while walking rather than weaving randomly from side to side.
- 7. Keep the Volume Down. Keep the volume at a level where you can still hear bike bells and warnings from other walkers and runners.
- 8. Hang Up and Eyes Up. <u>Distracted walking</u> due to chatting, texting, or <u>playing games like Pokemon Go</u> on a mobile device while you walk is as dangerous as doing those things while driving.
- 9. Walk Dogs on Short Leashes. You will keep your dog safer as well as those who pass by you if you use proper leash walking etiquette.
- 10. Know When to Stop Walking. <u>Heat sickness</u>, <u>dehydration</u>, <u>heart attack</u>, or <u>stroke</u> can strike walkers of any age. Learn the symptoms of medical emergencies and carry a cell phone to dial 911.
- 11. Be Aware of Stranger Danger. Choose your <u>walking route</u> for paths frequented by other walkers, joggers, and bikers. If you see someone suspicious, be prepared to alter your course or go into a store or public building to avoid them. Acting alert and aware can convince bad guys you are not an easy target.

Use these rules to enjoy safer walking workouts and avoid injuries and accidents. This information was taken from https://www.verywellfit.com/walking-safety-rules-3435079.

The Rules of the Road that Cyclists Need to Know

- 1. **RULE**: Yield to pedestrians or other vehicles already on the roadway.
- 2. **RULE**: Ride in the same direction as the flow of **traffic**.
- 3. **RULE**: Don't ride on the sidewalk.
- 4. **RULE**: Obey all **traffic** signals and signs.
- 5. **RULE**: Yield before turning or moving to the left side of your lane of travel.
- 6. **RULE**: Always use hand signals.

This information was taken from https://blog.mapmyrun.com/rules-road-cyclists-need-know/

Breast Cancer Awareness Month - Carolyn Bosman

Dear Carolina Shores Friends and Neighbors,

October is fast approaching – a month this Nation and its people focus on Breast Cancer Awareness by applauding the medical progress and success in breast cancer treatment, honoring and mourning those who have died from this disease, and celebrating the joy of breast cancer survivors.

There are few fortunate people in our community who have NOT been touched by this disease. It strikes without warning, totally uprooting the family, friends and loved ones of our mothers, wives, daughters, aunts, sisters, neighbors, and friends that are forced to fight this disease. Remember that MEN are also affected by this disease.

OUR MOST IMPORTANT ROLE IN THE OCTOBER BREAST CANCER AWARENESS MONTH IS SUPPORTING THOSE LESS FORTUNATE THAT LACK THE FAMILY SUPPORT AND FINANCIAL ABLILTY TO FIGHT BACK AND WIN THEIR WAR OVER BREAST CANCER.

Please help us help those in need to fight back and win the war against this disease. The Staff of Carolina Shores Golf and Country Club and a team of Carolina Shores' golfers invite you to participate in a FUN DAY of Golf and Fellowship. Please join in to help those less fortunate. If you are not a golfer, please support us with a check made out to: "Beyond the Pink" – the cancer support group we are supporting in this fundraiser.

YOU'RE INVITED

Breast Cancer Awareness Month "Celebration of Life" GOLF TOURNAMENT MONDAY, OCTOBER 28

9:00 a.m. SHOTGUN START – Captain's Choice CAROLINA SHORES GOLF AND COUNTRY CLUB

All are welcome for a FUN day of Golf and Fellowship

** Putting Contest.....Closest to Pin Contest.....Drawing for Prizes **

*** 50/50 raffle ***

All raffle tickets \$1 each or 6/\$5

\$45 donation per golfer to "Going Beyond the Pink" \$30 for FULL Club Members Golf with Cart included in donation

Continental Breakfast and Lunch included Cash Bar

For additional information, questions or tournament registration, contact:
Carolina Shores Golf and Country Club at 910-579-2128
Martha Hannon at 910-579-8194 or Carolyn Bosman at 910-575-4307

Tournament registration and donation due by October 18 Bring your own foursome – Singles will be assigned to a team

Tennis News - Bob Anthony



The cooler weather has finally arrived and makes outdoor activities much more pleasant. Open Tennis is alive and well and occurs every Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Because the weather has remained warm, the players have decided to have open tennis starting at 8:30 a.m. until further notice. Hope to see you out there.

HALLOWEEN PARTY – Mary Timothy



October 31 is coming upon us quickly. Start getting your costumes ready for the Halloween Party at the POA clubhouse on Halloween. The party will be from 6:00-9:00 p.m. Bring your own drinks and a snack to share and be ready to party. Games will be played, and prizes will be awarded. Come for a Ghoully Evening of Fun. Costumes are mandatory.

Recreation Committee - Sue O'Reilly



Keep these important dates on your calendar!

Sunday, October 20--FALL FEST at the Pavilion—3:00 p.m.

Celebrate the Fall season with neighbors and friends at the POA picnic pavilion. Our grill will be fired up serving hot dogs, brats, sauerkraut and rolls with mustard and ketchup. BYOB and your

choice of sides or a dessert to share.

In order to determine quantity of food to provide, please call the POA office no later than October 16 to let us know you will attend.

PLEASE NOTE: There will be no Happy Hour in Under the Pavilion on Friday, October 18.

Friday, December 6 and Sunday, December 8---HOLIDAY PARTY

This year the POA Holiday Party will be held at the Elks Lodge, 2679 Carter Dr., Calabash. Seating is limited to 130 persons each date. Cost to residents remains at \$10.00 each and \$20.00 for a guest attending with a resident. (1 guest per household only).

Tickets will be sold on a first come, first served basis and must be obtained in person by each resident or household.

Tickets will be available from 10:00 a.m. -12:00 noon, starting Monday, November 4, through Saturday, November 9, <u>for the first week</u> and from Monday, November 11, through Friday, November 22, for the next two weeks or <u>until the</u> maximum number of tickets are sold.

**Ticket sales will take place in the POA clubhouse at a table manned by various committee members. (No tickets will be distributed from the POA Office).

Come prepared with payment, choice of date and choice of entrée. Once tickets are issued there will not be any exchanges.

TIME—FOR EACH DATE—4:00-8:00 p.m. Dinner served at 5:00 p.m.

ENTRÉE CHOICES: Prime Rib-baked potato-vegetable

Chicken Francese-baked potato -vegetable

Grilled Salmon-rice-vegetable

All dinners include salad and rolls and homemade cookies for dessert.

CASH BAR-----MUSIC BY Jay Kinlaw

Thanksgiving Dinner - Sue Hensler



Thanksgiving dinner will be held again this year at the POA clubhouse on November 28 and will be served at 2:00 p.m. Call the POA office at 579-2044 by November 22 to make your reservation. When you call, please let the office staff know which of the following food choices you would like to bring for the Sharing Table:

Green beans Green bean casserole Sweet Potato casserole Sweet potatoes
Cranberries Cranberry relish Stuffing Broccoli casserole

Roasted vegetables Desserts

Please make your serving size large enough to feed six (6) to eight (8) people.

The POA will provide the turkey, ham, mashed potatoes, gravy, and dinner rolls for the dinner. I'm looking for four (4) "good women" to bake turkeys. Call Sue Hensler at 919-452-0620 to let me know if you can help prepare a turkey.

Low Impact Chair Aerobics - Mary Timothy



It is that time again for chair aerobics. Class will start October 14 at 9:00 a.m. We will have class every Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday, and Saturday. Yes, five days a week. The class is for everyone and there is no charge. You will need one-pound weights for beginners. Advanced students use your own judgment on weights.

Garden Club – Carol Filkins



Fall is finally here with cooler weather so let's enjoy the Garden Club. We had a great meeting in September with many members being able to make the first meeting of the season. We signed up five new members and five guests attended. After our program and business meeting, all enjoyed a social hour with many wonderful baked goods and appetizers.

Our Holiday Luncheon will be at the Parson's table again this year. We have enjoyed several luncheons there in the past. Tickets will be on sale starting at the October meeting. The cost is \$21.50.

The "Soup and Bake" sale is on November 23, 2019. One of our new members, Karen Berg, volunteered to chair the "Bake" part of the sale. Linda Rugg is chair for the "Soup" part. We ask that you participate by either making soup or baking your specialty or if your ambitious, do both. In the past we have had twenty to twenty-five soups and all were delicious. This is a fundraiser to support scholarships for West Brunswick High School.

Our next meeting is Wednesday, October 9, 2019, at 1:00 p.m. at the POA clubhouse. The program speaker is Master Gardener Jeanne Pavero, who will talk about Bulbs and Rhizomes. We look forward to more regular members, new members and guests attending. See you there!

Carolina Shores Quilting Guild - Gloria Gustavson



The Quilting Guild is back meeting for another season. Our first project involves making a Quilt of Valor to eventually give to a Veteran.

We will again be meeting on the 2nd and 4th Fridays of each month at the POA clubhouse at 10 a.m. The Guild is opened to all quilters of every skill level. COME JOIN US! Need more info? Call

Gloria at 575-2238.

POA Library - Sue O'Reilly

For those new to our community and a reminder for all---Our POA Library is an "on your honor" collection to borrow and bring back at will. Since the popularity of e-books, we have not been getting the amount of donations as before, so if you have a book that fits our guidelines and are willing to share, please leave it in the plastic bin by the window. The volunteers will shelve them. Speaking of volunteers, we have lost two due to relocation, so if you can help out with shelving on a Wednesday and/or Friday, whenever convenient, please call the POA office and leave your name and number and I will get back to you when I can.

Since our shelving is limited, here are the guidelines for library donations:

- 1. Popular fiction and non-fiction with a copyright of 10 years or less than the current year.
- 2. NO textbooks or specialized subjects like gardening, medical, financial, sports how to, computer use or spiritual advice.
- 3. NO over-sized "coffee table" pictorials.
- 4. Up-to-date issues of magazines (we discard after 3 months).
- 5. Any Books on disc are welcomed as well as any LARGE PRINT books.
- 6. If you donate a Puzzle, please put the pieces in a plastic bag.

Those books we cannot use can be donated to the public library or local thrift stores. And for those up-to-date specialized subjects, the public library is the place to go!

Knit 'n Natter – Diana Mardall



Did you know Carolina Shores has an evening knitting/crocheting/needlework group? We meet every other Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the POA library. If you knit, crochet or do other needlework, stop by and join us. We'd love to see new faces.

The group meets and shares patterns and expertise. We work on a variety of projects including sweaters, cardigans, afghans, shawls, cross stitch, arm knitting (that was a blast!), etc. Usually we even have dessert!

Our meetings in October will be on the 14th and 28th at 6.30 p.m.

If you have any questions, email me at <u>limeylady70@gmail.com</u> or call me at 910-575-7804.

Book Discussion Group - Susie Riggs



An enthusiastic group of readers met at the POA library on September 20 to compile our reading list for the next twelve months. Each member submitted one title, resulting in an exciting list of books for the coming year. We also enjoyed discussing this month's selection, *Chickens, Mules and Two Old Fools*, a memoir written by Victoria Twead. Everyone agreed that this humorous account of a British couple's adventures as they retired and relocated to a small village in Spain

was delightful.

Our meeting was capped off with a delicious pot-luck luncheon to celebrate another year of reading.

Our next meeting will be held on Friday, October 18, at 10:00 a.m. in the POA library. We'll be discussing *Where the Crawdads Sing* by Delia Owens. All residents of Carolina Shores are welcome to join us!

New Horizons – Carla Urban



At our September meeting we were glad to see our friends who had all survived the first hurricane of the season with no damage except to a few frayed nerves. We exchanged our thoughts about that and other things that were going on in our lives as well as spending that time to say goodbye to one of our members who will be moving to NJ at the end of this month.

The next meeting of New Horizons will be held on the 8th of October when we will be planning on what we will do for our Christmas meeting in December.

All our meetings are held at 5:00 p.m. at the POA clubhouse when we all bring a dish to share and our own beverage. Any single resident of Carolina Shores is welcome to join the group and if transportation is an issue, please feel free to call me at 575-2339 and I will see that you get the ride you need. Looking forward to seeing you then.

Care Team – Beverly Rowse



The Care Team now has twenty-three (23) people available to help neighbors in need when a request comes to me. If you want to be a part of this team or if you no longer want to be on the list, please let me know. When a call for help comes to me, I reach out to the members on NextDoor. I don't get very many calls for help, but people are so very grateful for the assistance they get! It

really doesn't take much to volunteer. Help with a small chore at home, an occasional ride, a temporary need for dog walking, etc. is usually what is needed.

So, neighbors, continue to let me know if you need help and I'll do my best to find someone. You don't have to be on NextDoor to request help. You can call me at 919-271-3005

New Neighbors - Flo Pflaster, Eva Jensen and Margie Pettersen

Name: Denise Vaught Address: 11 Court 11 Phone: 910-398-4389

Email: vaught_denise@yahoo.com

Denise and her two daughters love their beautiful house in Carolina Shores. She is a registered nurse in this area.

Name: Ollie John and Cynthia Reahm

Address: 448 Persimmon Rd.

Phone: 910-408-9960

Email: cynthiareahm787@gamil.com

The Reahms moved here from Southport. They had previously lived in Pennsylvania and Winston-Salem. Before retiring, Ollie John was in construction, and now continues to renovate and maintain the house. He likes to golf, putter with his old Mercedes and watch the news. Cynthia is a retired teacher who enjoys pottery and arts and crafts. They have five children and seven grandchildren.

Name: Trey (Randolph) De Leon Baker III Address: 1 Court 9. Northwest Drive

Phone: 843-709-9550

Email: treysurf1ng@gmail.com

Trey works at North Strand Nissan and enjoys surfing, fishing, boating, and other outdoor activities.

Name: John and Margaret Kevlon Address: 70 Calabash Dr.

Phone: 516-672-9160 (Margaret); 516-672-5291 (John) **Email:** mmkevlon63@outlook.com; jck2putt@hotmail.com

John and Margaret moved here from Rockville Centre, New York. John enjoys golf, sports, wood working, reading, and making models. Margaret likes arts and crafts, scrapbooking, crochet, games, bike riding, walking, bird watching, and going to the beach. They have five children, one grandchild, and an adorable Pekinpoo named Champ.

Name: Jason and Christina Rush Address: 9 Sand Dollar Dr.

Phone: 336-740-5447; 336-740-5469

Email: cmprocida@gmail.com; jasonbrush4@gmail.com

Jason works as a chef for Brightwater. He likes "anything Mustang" and fishing. Christina teaches fourth grade. She likes to read and watch movies and TV. They have two dogs, Buddy and Raven.

Name: Jim and Lucille Pederson

Address: 8 Calabash Dr.

Phone: 980-254-6780 (John); 980-253-7175 (Lucille)

Email: geojimmy2121@yahoo.com

Jim and Lucille moved here from Mt. Pleasant, NC, but originally hailed from Long Island, NY. Jim worked as an operating engineer in New York, and now enjoys fishing, crabbing, and boating. Lucille likes to read. They have four children and a dog, Charlie, a chiweenie,

Name: Bonnie and Bob McIver Address: 14 Swamp Fox Dr.

Phone: 814-242-9400 (Bonnie), 814-254-2547 (Bob)

Email: bonniemciver6@gmail.com, rmciver1947@gmail.com

Bonnie and Bob moved here in August from Johnstown, PA with their two cats, Sandy and Chessy. They have a son and daughter-in-law in Baltimore. Bob's sister lives in Leland and his brother is in Jacksonville, FL. They were looking for a place to relocate and loved the trees, well-kept homes and the pool in Carolina Shores. Bonnie is a retired interior designer who loves all things art. Bob wants to start playing golf again. They both love to swim and garden. They are excited to be settling into their new community and looking forward to becoming active. They have already tried many local restaurants!

Name: Helmut and Tina Meng Address: 9 Sunrise Court Phone: 812 390 7784

Email: menghelmutw@reagan.com

Helmut and Tina are from Columbus, Indiana. He is a retired horticulturist and Tina was a special education teaching assistant. He enjoys fishing, gardening, and motor sports. Tina likes to crochet, read, and work with plants and animals. The couple share their home with two dogs - Skeeter a Yorkie and Rio a mixed terrier as well as a cat named Binky. The couple has three children one son and two daughters. They are grandparents to three boys and five girls. Carolina Shores appealed to them for the quietness, trees, and ambiance of our community. Living here, they are close to the water as they love the beach and are surrounded by woods.

If you recently purchased a home in Carolina Shores and have not been greeted by the Welcoming Committee, please contact Flo at 575-6243 or dfp324@atmc.net.

In Memoriam



David Franklin Jim Hartley (past resident) George Wheeler (past resident)



Many thanks for the delicious food, cards, prayers, and words of comfort sent to us after Hank's passing. It is hard to describe in words the kindness and love everyone has given to my family and me. My thanks to all my Carolina Shores friends and neighbors for making this difficult time bearable.

Marilyn Mattutat

Sales and Services

DISCLAIMER: The CSPOA assumes no responsibility for the services provided in the following ads. It is the customers' responsibility to find out if the service provider is **BONDED AND/OR INSURED.**



L & D Painting - Larry Gonzales, owner. Licensed & insured in NC and SC. 17 Northwest Dr.

Phone: 910-575-6624 or Cell: 843-315-5272



LEFEVRE HOME SERVICES - Handyman work, Electrical, plumbing, Carpentry & Auto. Reliable on-time service. Call Gary A. Lefevre at 910-800-0892 or email at garylefevre@yahoo.com



Sullivan Home Inspection Team (Mike & Judy) are residents of CS. If you are selling, buying or just

curious what condition your home is in, we would like to help you. Cell 608-770-0603 or 608-712-0010.



Beth-Lyn Building & Remodeling, LLCRon Schnur office (910)575-8148 or
Cell (440)225-9937
Contractor, Remodeling, Handyman Services.

Free Estimates. License Bonded & Insured



Honest and Reliable: Do you need someone to pet sit (small/medium dogs, cats, hamsters, guinea pigs, birds), take care of your plants, and/or house sit? Calabash area. Call Whitney at 910-363-7588.

Broker, Realtor licensed in BOTH North Carolina and South Carolina. Elliana Agnello, ABR, SRES, RSPS, Margaret Rudd & Associates, Inc., REALTORS, Ocean Isle Beach, NC Cell: 240-538-3057 And Coastal Shores Realty Group, Myrtle Beach, SC, Cell: 240-538-3057



Home Health Care Male or femail caregivers. 20 years experience. Flexible hours. Please call Carol at 910-363-7209 or Shawn at 910-269-1788.



Ladies' Massage Party - Fun and relaxation with friends and a massage, too! All are good for you! Hostess receives complimentary massage. Call 910-575-5975 for details. Gloria Schroppe NC Lic. # 6366



Gutter Clean - Clean gutters and Roof rubbish removal, call Debbie at 910-368-6615

AMSOIL first in synthetics. Dealer for over 40 years. Call Peter at 717-867-1206



Your neighbor, Mary Conover, has 30+ yrs experience as a Broker/Realtor and has recently teamed with Coldwell Banker Sea Coast Advantage to help folks in the Carolina Shores/Calabash area. Cell: 703-409-9612. Remember. Conover Cares!



For Sales: 6pc COMFORTER SET 'PATTERN BURGUNDY and CREAM AND SAGE-GREEN FLORALS. w/ bed skirt,shams and 2 valances. No discoloring. Kept in vacuum sealed bag. \$30. 910-579-7526



For Sale -- used **Oster bread machine** makes 1 ½ or 2 lb. loafs of great bread. with disk or you can upload the recipes. \$25.00. Call 910-579+-7526

Click on picture for bigger view

October 2019						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
		1	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 1:00 Ladies Cards 7:00 Canasta	9:30 Mah Jongg 6:30 Mah Jongg 6:30 Men's Poker 7:00 Men's Poker	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 1:00 Ladies Cards 6:30 Men's Poker	5
6	7 8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 1:00 Ladies Bridge 1:00 Maj Jongg 6:15 Kings Row 6:30 Ladies Poker	8 1:00 Poker 5:00 New Horizons	9 8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:30 Board Mtg. 1:00 Garden Club 7:00 Canasta 7:00 Bunco	9:30 Mah Jongg 3;00 Renegades Mtg. 6:30 Mah Jongg 6:30 Men's Poker 7:00 Men's Poker	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 10:00 Quilting / Needlework Guild 1:00 Ladies Cards 6:30 Men's Poker	12
	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 1:00 Ladies Bridge 1:00 Maj Jongg 6:15 Kings Row 6:30 Knit 'n Natter 6:30 Ladies Poker	9:00 Chair Aerobics	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 1:00 Ladies Cards 7:00 Canasta	9:30 Mah Jongg 6:30 Mah Jongg 6:30 Men's Poker 7:00 Men's Poker	18 8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 10:00 Book Discussion Group 1:00 Ladies Cards 6:30 Men's Poker	9:00 Chair Aerobics
Fall Fest At the Pavilion 3:00 p.m.	21 8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 1:00 Ladies Bridge 1:00 Maj Jongg 6:15 Kings Row 6:30 Ladies Poker	9:00 Chair Aerobics 1:00 Poker	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 10:30 Bunco 1:00 Ladies Cards 7:00 Canasta	9:30 Mah Jongg 6:30 Mah Jongg 6:30 Men's Poker 7:00 Men's Poker	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 10:00 Quilting / Needlework Guild 1:00 Ladies Cards 6:30 Men's Poker	9:00 Chair Aerobics Private Party Happy 100 th Birthday Leo Jarmusz
27	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 1:00 Ladies Bridge 1:00 Maj Jongg 6:15 Kings Row 6:30 Knit'n Natter 6:30 Ladies Poker	9:00 Chair Aerobics	8:00 Exercise 8:30 Tennis 9:00 Chair Aerobics 10:30 Bunco 1:00 Ladies Cards 7:00 Canasta	9:00 Chair Aerobics 6:00 Halloween Party		

Recycle Center Schedule

Windshield Sticker Required

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Wednesday, Saturday 7:00 a.m. - 12 noon.

Closed Sundays

Please note in 2019 the recycle center will close on the following days: January 21, April 19, May 27, July 4, September 2, November 12, 28 and 29, December 24 25 and 26.

Important: DO NOT LEAVE CAR PARKED AT THE TRASH COMPACTOR WHEN DISCARDING ITEMS IN THE RECYCLE BINS.

Click here for your printer friendly version.